
 
 
 
 
S7480-2011: Relates to certain tax credits and exemptions in a city having 
a population of one million or more 
 
 
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS: 
This bill amends section 467-a of the Real property Tax Law 
to extend and modify a real property tax abatement program 
for condominiums and cooperatives in the City of New York.  
Section one of the bill limits the abatement, for fiscal 
years beginning in 2013, 2014 and 2015, to the primary 
residence of the property owner. Section two extends the 
existing program for one year (for the fiscal year 
beginning in 2012). Section three modifies and extends the 
program fur three additional years (for fiscal years 
beginning in 2013, 2014 and 2015). Sections four, five and 
six relate to applications and the application process for 
the program.  The bill amends section 11-604 of the 
Administrative Code of the City of New York to allow a 
credit against the New York City general corporation tax 
for entities that make the S corporation election on their 
federal tax returns. Section seven of the bill will reduce 
the tax liability of S corporations . . . . (more) 
 
JUSTIFICATION: 
Since 1996, the City of New York has offered, with New York 
State authorization, a partial property tax abatement 
program for co-op and condo owners. The program was 
established to address inequities in the real property tax 
system in New York City that burden owners of co-op and 
condominium units with larger tax bills than the owners of 
comparably valued one-, two and three-family homes. The 
original intent of the program was to ensure equity to 
those co-op and condo owners who primarily reside in New 
York City. However, a significant number of current 
beneficiaries are not owner-occupants but investors who 
were not the intended recipients.  This bill extends the 
program for three additional years, provides additional 
benefit by enriching the abatement for lower-valued 
properties, and restores the original intent of the program 
by eliminating the benefit for non-primary residents. 
 
The bill also lowers the tax burden on limited liability S 
corporations . . . . (more)	  


